
MCCO November 11, 2014 Meeting Minutes 
 

Meeting called to order by President Amber B. at 7:34 p.m. No new members to 
announce.  Treasurer’s report was given by Clark R. Currently there is $1486.33 in the 
account.  Club dues are due this month. Cost is $24 per year which covers a single, 
couple or family unit. The option to pay through Paypal is available. To pay with this 
option, it is necessary to use our clubs website Mustang Car Club of Omaha.  If you have 
recently joined and have not received the window sticker, please see Clark R.  
 
Ken F. gave a brief update on the Wounded Warrior Project. Regarding the High 5 Tour, 
there are many changes coming. More details will be given at our January 2015 monthly 
meeting.  
 
Activity Report was given by Ken F. for Jeremy S. Next up is our club’s Christmas party. 
It will be at the Round the Bend Restaurant in South Bend, Nebraska. It will start at 6:00 
p.m. with a social hour and dinner will be served promptly at 6:30 p.m. It will be buffet 
style with Roast Beef Medallions, Chicken Breast, Cheesy Hash-browns, Green Beans, 
Rolls and Butter. Cost is $14.25 per person. New this year, we will not be collecting pre-
payment from those planning on attending. Each bill will be tallied on its own and paid 
for on that evening. Again this year they will have a Bar and Staff on service for our 
group. Please note we will again be doing a gift exchange. Only those who want to 
participate are asked to bring a $20 gift. No need to wrap. We will use a number system 
to draw for order to pick a gift. Also please note we are again doing a toy drive for the 
missions. Please bring the toys or clothing items unwrapped. Keep in mind the older 
children to. Thanks in advance for your generous support!! 
 
Old Business:  Our Fall Cruise was October 25, 2014.  Weather was terrific. Baxter Ford 
came on the drive with us and brought a 2015 Mustang GT.  Members were given a 
chance to test- drive the car. A fun time was had by all.  
 
New Business:  The Lincoln Mustang Club is looking to have the All Ford Car Show 
again in July 2015. Location will be at Anderson Ford on 27th Street in Lincoln, 
Nebraska.  Gary B. from the Lincoln club will hold a meeting November 23, 2014- 
location not currently announced.  They would like to have a co-chair from our club.  
Responsibilities would include attending 4 meetings, helping make some decisions, 
participating and helping with the show.  Email our club if you are interested.  
 
It is time again to be thinking about the Car Shows and the listing in the ENWIC book. 
Deadline is in December 2014.  Our plans for the club are already going well as we have 
the date, time, location and back-up location booked.  Dennis T. and John B. have 
worked out a budget for the show.  If we need to use the back-up location we will have an 
added expense of $300 to rent the location and $150 to rent port-a-pots.  Because of this 
we will need to increase the cost of registration by $5 so these costs can be met.  With 
this increase the costs for the classes will be, Pre-registration $15, Day of Show $20, 
Display Only $10.   
 



No Meeting in December due to the Club Christmas Party. 
 
No other New Business. 
 
Meeting adjourned by President Amber B. at 8:00 p.m. 
 
Submitted by Secretary- Diane S.  
 


